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Dear Parent/Guardian,
Sumdog

  As your child has been using Sumdog for a while now we would like to provide you with a bit more detailed information about Sumdog at Heathhall. 

Why are we  using it?
   As you are aware your child is now using Sumdog both in class and at home. The purpose of this is to improve pupil attainment in maths in a motivating and challenging way. (Research -http://www.sumdog.com/en/research/) Sumdog is designed to meet individual pupil needs and provides an opportunity to practice the skills that they need to work on as an individual whether they be set by their class teacher or through the Sumdog program itself. 
Why is my child getting the questions they get?

   Pupils do an initial diagnostic test when they first use Sumdog. It identifies the skills that pupils need to work on. Once they have mastered skills they will move on to new skills although pupils will still get questions ‘thrown-in’ on mastered skills for revision purposes. It is vital a child re-visits skills to ensure they retain the ability to deal with this type of problem. (Sumdog looks for 80% accuracy over a period of time to identify a child as having mastered a skill.)
How long should my child spend on Sumdog?
   In order for Sumdog to have the desired impact on pupil progress- it is recommended that they spend at least 1 hour a week using the program. As a school we have decided that this should be achieved by ½ an hour being allocated in class (although pupils may get more time) and ½ an hour at home. If your child decides to spend more time on Sumdog at home- we feel this can only have a positive impact on their progress in Maths.  

Homework
   Homework will usually be a challenge set by your child’s class teacher and requires them to answer a certain number of questions accurately. We appreciate your support in ensuring your child completes this. However, if it is not possible for your child to access the program at home we do run a Sumdog homework Club on Thursday after school from 3.00pm-3.45pm. If your child does not have access at home or cannot attend the homework club- could you please send a note in to your child’s class teacher and they will be able to allocate times at break or lunch for your child to complete the task. Please note this option should only be used when access is not available at home.  

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Yours sincerely

                          Mr D Ross (Principal Teacher)
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